To WILPF Albania, Canada, Denmark, France, Germany, Italy, Netherlands, Spain

Copy: WILPF Finland and Sweden, WILPF International (Geneva office).

On NATO’s largest war exercise since the Cold War: Trident Juncture 2018. 
Dear WILPF workmates: 

From August to December Norway will be the theatre of the NATO exercise Trident Juncture 2018. The exercise will be carried out from October 25th to November 7th, but will be visible from Mid-August to Mid-December. WILPF Norway will contest such exercises which violate civilian life and have large environmental implications. Thus, we have decided to organize alternative peace exercises, informing about more sustainable ways to react to conflicts. We hereby invite WILPF activists and national sections in the involved NATO countries to join our protests against NATO’s destabilization, resource waste and polluting exercises!

The Trident Juncture 2018 is one example among many simulated wars organized in NATO member states. In October the exercise will involve more than 40.000 soldiers, 130 aircrafts and 70 battle vessels as well as hundreds of heavy military vehicles. The Norwegian costs alone are estimated to approximately 100 million Euro. In WILPF we are concerned about the peace building projects this money could have financed. 

Environmental consequences and climate impact
WILPF Norway, Grandparents’ Climate Campaign, and the Nordic Academy for Peace, Development and Environment have requested that the Norwegian Minister for Climate and Environment, Mr. Ola Elvestuen, to carry out a thorough analysis of the environmental and climate impact from this NATO exercise. 

Our request to you as WILPF sections is to make each state participant aware of and to demand that the environmental consequences (pollutions, emissions etc.) generated by the military activities during this exercise are made public. Since the first Rio Conference in 1992, states are obligated to take emissions from military activities seriously. For how long will governments continue to separate military activities from their reports on environmental issues? It is a paradox that while the military sector claims to safeguard human security, it actually contributes on a vast scale to the destruction of the livelihoods of future generations. 
Call for action
Our request is based on the resolution «Pollution mitigation and control in areas affected by armed conflicts or terrorism»1 adopted by the United Nations Environment Assembly in December 2017. The resolution urges states to reduce the «environmental and derived humanitarian consequences of warfare.» This first resolution on warfare pollution – sponsored by Norway – emphasizes the «growing acknowledgement» and concern by all states regarding «the environment and derived humanitarian consequences» caused by militarized activities. 

1. Resolution text: http://www.trwn.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/UNEP_EA.3_Res.1.pdf
Thanking you in advance for your attention and looking forward to a positive response,

Kind regards

Liss Schanke, president WILPF Norway

Susanne Urban, WILPF Bergen chapter susanne@urbanrabbe.no 

Please find attached:
· A letter to the Norwegian Minister of Climate and Environment demanding a consequently analysis of Trident Juncture
